
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 22, 2006 

 

 

Honorable Mike McGee, Jr. 

Alderman, 6
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT; 6
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #051549 

  REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE 

  OF NORTH 5
TH

 STREET FROM WEST VLIET STREET 

  TO WEST CHERRY STREET 

 

Dear Alderman McGee: 

 

We previously covered the no parking restriction on the west side of North 5
th

 Street from West 

Vliet Street to West Cherry Street on a trial basis.  This trial has been in effect for a substantial 

time period and we have not received any complaints.  Therefore, we recommend a permanent 

removal. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 22, 2006 

 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 8
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #051454 

  REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE   

  WEST SIDE OF SOUTH 31
ST

 STREET FROM  

  WEST MONTANA STREET TO A POINT 290 FEET NORTH 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 22, 2006 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 13
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #051454 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE 

  OF SOUTH 9
TH

 STREET FROM A POINT 560 

  FEET NORTH OF WEST GRANGE AVENUE 

  TO A POINT 30 FEET NORTH THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from Marshall Erecting to remove on-street parking 

to allow trucks to maneuver to their loading docks.  Since the property adjacent to this restriction 

is owned by Marshall Erecting, we recommend the installation of this restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 22, 2006 

 

 

 

Honorable T. Anthony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #051454 

  REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING RESTRICTION 

  ON EAST SMITH STREET FROM SOUTH HOWELL AVENUE 

  TO SOUTH GRAHAM STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 22, 2006 

 

 

 

Honorable Willie L. Hines, Jr. 

Alderman, 15
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 15
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #051454 

  REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH 

  SIDE OF WEST CENTER STREET FROM 

  NORTH 10
TH

 STREET TO NORTH 13
TH

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Hines: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from North Division High School to provide 

additional on-street parking in this area. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that additional parking 

could be restored in this area and still allow traffic flow by repealing the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 22, 2006 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 8
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #051454 

  REMOVE NO PARKING 3:30 PM TO 5:30 PM 

  MONDAY THROUGH FRIDAY ON THE  

  NORTH SIDE OF WEST LINCOLN AVENUE FROM 

  SOUTH LAYTON BOULEVARD TO SOUTH 28
TH

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

Parking restrictions were installed on the north side of West Lincoln Avenue from South 26
th

 

Street to South 28
th

 Street to reduce congestion westbound on West Lincoln Avenue during 

afternoon peak periods.  However, observations indicate that vehicles are not using the curb lane 

westbound from South 27
th

 Street to South 28
th

 Street despite high traffic volumes during 

afternoon peak periods.  Therefore, since the restriction is unnecessary, we recommend the 

removal of signs prohibiting parking on the north side of West Lincoln Avenue from South 

Layton Boulevard to South 28
th

 Street from 3:30 to 5:30 pm Monday through Friday. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 


